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FAUNA RESCUE OF QUEENSLAND  
ASSOCIATION INC.   

WHITSUNDAYS 

CARING  FOR QUEENSLAND’S WILDLIFE 

 
MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS 

 
Don’t forget to update your Membership  

Re-newals.  
If your membership is not current you are 
not covered by FRQLD’s blanket permit to 

care for wildlife.  
For membership enquiries please phone  

Lynne  Clarke on 49465736. 
 

******************************************** 
FRQLD LICENSE 

 
If you rescue, transport and /or care for 
wildlife you should have a  copy of our 

blanket permit on hand at all times.  
We recommend you keep a copy in the 

glove box of your car in case you are res-
cuing and transporting animals. 

 
******************************************** 

ANIMAL RECORDS 
Please forward  all Animal Records to the  
appropriate species co-ordinator by the 
end of each month to ensure your records 
are  
recorded on our new database. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Max, Min & Aggro 
Free but hungry 

Photo by Al McLeod 

 

Hotline:  07 4947 3389 
 

PO Box 1051 Proserpine. 4800 
www.fauna-rescue-qld.org.au 

  1 

DIARY DATES 
 

FRQLD COMMITTEE MEETINGS 
 

January 20th 
February 24th 

March 17th 
April 21st 

************************************ 
 

SPECIAL MEETING 
Saturday 

24th February 2007 
11.00AM 

AT THE QLD PARKS & WILDLIFE CENTRE 
JUBILEE POCKET 

 
Guest speaker PETER SYKES, QPWS 

 
SPECIAL MEETING 

FOLLOWED BY A SOCIAL GET  
TOGETHER WITH 

SNAGS ON THE BBQ 
 

BBQ lunch & drinks provided 
 

RSVP. SANDY on 49473324 or 
email:sandyc18@bordernet.com.au 

 
*********************************** 

 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 
Saturday 21st April 

Qld Parks & Wildlife Service Office 
Jubilee Pocket 

 



 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

                
                    President      

Jacqui Webb    07 4947 3308 
0427 176 966        

Email:  jacquiandtony@wilpat.com.au 
 

Vice President  
    Sue McLeod  07 4947 3075 

  
      Secretary            

Sandy Cleeland 07 4947 3324 
Email:  sandyc18@bordernet.com.au 

 
Treasurer 

Le-Anne Dinnie 07 4947 1053 
 

Membership Steward 
    Lynne Clarke 4946 5736 

Email: lynnec@qld.chariot.net.au 
        

Newsletter Editor          
      Jacqui Webb  

  
Fundraising Officer 

Maren Matthew    07 4945 7116  
 

Other Committee Member 
 

Linden Baker  07 4946 1198 
 
 
 
 
 

ANIMAL CO-ORDINATORS 
 

Proserpine Rock Wallaby Co-ordinator 
Judith Pannan 07 4945 4779 

 
Macropod Co-ordinator 

Lois Trapp 
07 4945 7256 

 
Bandicoot & Bettong Co-ordinator 

Cheryl Dean 07 4945 5326 
0405 577 711 

 
Possum Co-ordinator 

Lynne Clarke 
4946 5736 

 
Koala Co-ordinators 

Linden Baker 07 4946 1198 
Jacqui Webb 07 4947 3308 
       0427 176 966 

 
 Echidna Co-ordinator 

Jacqui Webb 
07 4947 3308 

 
Bird & Raptor Co-ordinator 

Jacqui Webb  07 4947 3308 
   0427 176 966   

 
Bat Co-ordinator 

Cathie Shoesmith 07 4947 3034 
 

Reptile Co-ordinator 
Linden Baker 
07 4946 1198               

 
Founding Members 

 
Derek Webb 

Linden Baker & Family 
Cheryl Dean, Barry  

Milton & Family 
Jacqui Webb   
Tony Briggs 

Kiri Kerr 
Wilma & Jan Brandejsky 

Carole Kenna  
 Ken McLeod 

Warwick & Carol Church 
Andrew Brauner 
Simone Krause 

(Germany) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
This newsletter  

is  published  
with the  

generous  
assistance of   
Jan Jarratt’s  

Office   
& 

Cheryl Dean 

Honoury Auditor Dave Rogers 

Webpage Editors 
 

Gerry O’Connor 07 4947 3180 
Email: goconnor@bordernet.com.au 

 
Carmen Johnson 07 4946 7395 

Email: faunacarmen@westnet.com.au 
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Honourary Member Jo Wyeth 

 
LIBRARIAN 

 
Cheryl Dean 
Proserpine 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS 
 
Snake Relocation  
Peter Basso                  0439 478 140 
 
David Barwell                 0439 404 900 
             07 4946 6592 
 
Qld Parks & Wildlife Service(A/B)     07 4946 7022 
Peter Sykes     email: petersykes@epa.qld.gov.au 
 
Wildlife Preservation Society              074785 2969 
 
Marine Mammal Stranding Hotline    1300 130 372 
 
Whitsunday Shire Council                 07 4945 0200 
 
Land For Wildlife – Peter Alden         07 4945 0233 
 
Whitsunday Catchment Landcare     074945 0267 
Christine Petersen_________________________             
 
WEARS Hotline            0429 474 002 
Mackay  
 
Australian Wildlife Rescue Service    07 4954 3268 
Mackay District 
 
RSPCA – Mackay                  07 4953 4265 
  
Fauna Rescue of SA             08 8289 0896 
   Website: www.faunarescue.org.au 
 
Bee Keepers 
Rob Webb           07 4945 2227  
Derek Deambrogio         07 4945 2346 

 
LOCAL  VETERINARIANS 

 
Dr Julie Ruddell                     07 4946 1028 
Whitsunday Veterinary Surgery     
 
Dr Bill Bowman                    07 4945 1878 
Proserpine Veterinary Surgery     
 
Dr Mark Williams                  07 4946 1631 
Orchid Valley Veterinary Surgery          
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NATIONAL WILDLIFE  

REHABILITATION CONFERENCE 

6h - 9th August 2007  

 www.nwrc.com.au 
 

Queensland Wildlife Rehabilitation Council Inc. 
www.qwrc.org.au 

 
KREFFT’S SHORT-NECKED TURTLE,  

Emydura krefftii 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
I would like to remind EVERYONE that it is ille-
gal to take any native animal from the wild with-
out a permit. 
 
This little guy was caught by school children 
and taken home to be kept as a pet. Luckily it 
was taken to school for show and tell and was 
confiscated by the teacher. 
 
Update next issue……………. 



PRESIDENT’S REPORT   
 

I hope everyone had a good Christmas and new 
Year. Ours has been quite hectic, with working 
full time, visitors, baby birds and dealing with the 
following. Maybe I’ll get my Christmas break in 
February?!! 
 
Xmas raffle & dinner 

Thankyou to Sandy & Maren for organis-
ing. They did a wonderful job. Both events 
were very successful. RSL venue and 
food excellent for the dinner and everyone 
who attended has a lovely time and en-
joyed the food and the night. 

 
School & Community Education Project 
 PCYC – Wednesday 17th January 

Sue & Jacqui attended and talked to 38 
children aged between 6 & 12. 
We used the new display board with lots 
of Sandy’s photos. The adults gave us 
very positive comments on the board. 
Ellen from the Guardian attended and did 
a story for the paper. 

 
 Youthspace  - Friday 12th January 

Sue & Jacqui attended and talked to 8 
young teenagers. 
We used the new display board with lots 
of Sandy’s photos. The adults gave us 
very positive comments on the board. 
The co-ordinator for Youthspace, Amanda, 
is in the process of joining FR and used to 
be a possum carer. Amanda has invited 
us back to do more talks, maybe coincid-
ing with such events as Threatened Spe-
cies Day etc. she also asked if there were 
any projects in which the kids could be in-
volved to help FR. I suggested maybe 
building Possum Boxes etc. Amanda will 
speak to the woodwork teacher at the lo-
cal school and see if we can organize 
something. She will also investigate some 
funding for materials. 
 

 Whitsunday Childcare, Cannonvale  
 Thursday 25th of January 

I was contacted by Natalie who would like 
us to give a talk to about 20 children aged 
between 3 & 6 yrs. She wants this to coin-
cide with Australia Day = Australian Ani-
mals. 
Di & Sue will be doing this one. Thankyou 
for your help ladies. 
 

 

Biodiversity Levy Committee 
The council are trying to form the above 
committee who will decide on how the bio-
diversity levy money should best be spent. 
Scott Hardy emailed me to ask if FR would 
like to have a representative on the com-
mittee. After discussion with other commit-
tee members it was decided we would 
nominate Sue McLeod who volunteered 
for this job. Sue has had a vast range of 
experience on committees, and with our 
Flora & Fauna. Sue has shown a keen in-
terest in our environment and it’s biodiver-
sity, so would be well suited for the posi-
tion. I can stand in for Sue if she is away 
at any stage. We are currently waiting on 
a reply from council. 

 
Barbed Wire Action Plan  
This email came through to me via Peter Alden 
(LFW), and I subsequently forwarded on to all 
FRQLD members and friends on my FRQLD 
email list. I contacted Jenny MacLean (Tolga Bat 
Hospital) who is involved in this plan and have 
agreed to forward any records we may have 
which will help with their statistics. This task will 
be made easy for me with the help of Al’s data-
base. Thanks again Al. 
I then had a call from Patricia Julien – MWNRN 
who has already seen the plan. They are looking 
at maybe organising some funding for incentives 
for graziers to change or alter existing Barbed 
wire fences. 
If you do rescue any type of animal from a 
barbed wire fence please be sure to get accurate 
details such as location (eg exact place, is the 
fence near food trees or watering holes etc), 
which strand of wire was the animal caught on? 
If you did not receive a copy and are interested in 
this plan please give me a call or email and I can 
forward on more details.  
 
Newsletter 
Finally I have found an eager new member to 
take over the newsletter! 
Shelley Edwards has offered to take over as 
newsletter editor after this issue.  
Thankyou Shelley. I hope members can help you 
in your new role by submitting lots of stories and 
photos of their critters.  
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CHRISTMAS DINNER  
& CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 

 
Fauna Rescue Xmas Meal at the RSL Proserpine 
The Function was a get together to mix and mingle 
with other members and their like minded friends over 
a Christmas Meal with one no fuss raffle for the eve-
ning.  
We made a profit on the evening of $451.25 
 
The Christmas Wheelbarrow of Cheer & 
Hamper 
We made a profit of $1227.10 to add to our cof-
fers. 
The prizes were drawn at Centro Shopping 
Centre with the Manager from Woolworths An-
drew De Bono drawing out the first prize, Suz-
anne from Centro Management, Bill Dinnie, Ma-
ren Matthew, Le-Anne & Andy Dinnie and my-
self Sandy Cleeland were present. 
First prize was won by J Blair of Gregory 
and second prize by C. McLeish Crystal-
brook.  
The prizes have been delivered to their ecstatic 
recipients including the koala mascot. 
Thank you all for your help and donations. 
Helping sell the raffle tickets at the venues Ian 
Cameron, Sandy Cleeland, Bill Dinnie, Marita 
Lean, Sue Mcleod, Maren Matthew, Gerry 
O'Connor, Cathie Shoesmith, Leigh Skead & 
Jackie Webb. 
For selling the newsletter raffle tickets Sandy 
Cleeland, Shelley Edwards, Michelle Grigg, 
Carmen Johnson, Murray Kennedy, Marita 
Lean, Dawn Miller, Maria Plemenuk, Gail 
Schmierer, Jasmin Tyree and Jacqui Webb. 
Thank you to Jan Jarrats office for the bright 
blue wheelbarrow. 
A big thanks to Fausts IGA for their generous 
donation of food to the value of $40 towards the 
hamper, Metropole Hotel for the carton of stub-
bies and the magnum of wine, Lenards for $15 
gift voucher, Di Jessop & Col Forster for the 
carton of beer and bottles of wine, Lucy Gormly 
food & nibbles, Lynne Clarke xmas pud and 
wine, Le-Anne & Andy for wines, Gerry O'Con-
nor for the spirits, Derek Webb for the wine, 
Jacqui Webb wine, goodies for the hamper and 
chasing and gathering donations, Marita Lean 
for the wine & food, Shelley Edwards for the 
wine & goodies for hamper, Carmen Johnson 
for the wine, Leigh Skead for the xmas cake, 
biscuits & wine, Maren & David Matthew and 
the Hydeaway mob for the wines & nibbles, we 
had so much it was wonderful.. 
I have possible missed some people for which I 
am sorry but please except my thanks. A spe-
cial thanks to Gerry for storing and transporting 
the wheelbarrow and hamper to the venues 
 
Sandy Cleeland 

DONATION 

This was a letter received recently from a mem-
ber who contacted one of us on the Fauna Res-
cue Hotline. Jean sent us a donation along with 
this lovely letter. 
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FEEDING WILDLIFE 

 I regularly receive emails from faunaoz, the forum that Gerry set up for wildlife 
 carers, as a result of the phone conference which we were involved in when 
 QWIRC was formed. There has been a lot of discussion recently on feeding 
 wild animals and the feeding of seed to lorikeets. Marian, a regular on faunaoz, 
 wrote the following email, points which most members of Fauna Rescue try to 
 get across to members of the public. 

     Ed….. 
 

Wildlife in our area is precious and beautiful. We watch birds in Grevillea trees, Bottlebrushes and other native 
shrubs they are searching for their natural food, Kookaburras dive to the ground to pick up lizards or crickets, 
Magpies foraging around looking for worms and other insects, most days you might hear baby birds calling for 
their parents to feed them. At night Possums and Gliders can be found in tree's eating leaves, insects, pollen, nec-
tar and sap. If you're lucky to find a Glider you might see it glide from tree to tree. Most days you might see a 
Wallaby or Kangaroo that may come to feed on grasses close to your home.  
 
Over the last week it has rained enough for native plants to bloom and grow so there's food for our wildlife to 
feed on, without us interfering with nature. Lately we had calls regarding, what foods to feed possums? Even 
though wildlife may come to your back verandah or into your yard, we advise the best thing to do is let native 
animals feed themselves, they know which plants and shrubs are correct for there diet. If we interfere with there 
diet native animals and birds don't get the correct nutrients that there diet requires. By feeding Possums we are 
cutting their life span down from 10-12years to approximately half. Possums also make a nuisance of themselves 
to your neighbors, your neighbors class these as pests, this is created by feeding them. Possums CANNOT be re-
located and it is illegal for anyone to remove a possum from territory. Each possum have there own territory, if it 
is moved into another area, that Possum will be killed by other possums and predators - foxes, owls, dogs, and 
cats. Please let nature feed itself, the weather has encouraged growth of our native environment so there plenty of 
native food.  
 
If you where to place bird seed out for the birds its very important to choose the correct seed, please be aware 
that black sunflower seed and Sunflower Seed alone is very bad for any bird, its very fatty and unhealthy for 
them it would be like eating fish and chips for dinner everynight. Bread, honey and Sugar is another thing that is 
VERY bad to feed any animal, if its not found in a native environment it will harm an any native animal. An ap-
propriate seed is what they call small parrot mix it is available from our local produce it is a fantasic mix of seed 
and grains, we do suggest to only give a small amount every few days. When feeding from a bird feeder it is sug-
gested to have the feeder is up high, the same is suggested for leaving out water, as feeding birds make them an 
easy target for cats, dogs and hawks. Please remember to wash it out nightly, many bird disease are being spread 
through bird feeders, please don't leave seed in it overnight as seed is very harmful to Possums, it will cause 
bloating, their belly will swell up and it can be fatal. By feeding birds it can also make them dependant on you 
and a nuisance to your neighbors and if you go away or move house they may starve. Many WIRES volunteers 
have attended rescues where a bird had been feeding on a bird feeder, and been startled they have flown into win-
dows, this can cause serious injuries.  
 
The beautiful Rainbow Lorikeet is from the Parrot family; their diet consists of Nectar, not bird seed, nor bread, 
sugar and honey. They have a brush at the tip of their tongue so they can scoop out nectar, if they eat seed this 
bristle becomes damaged and they are unable to get nectar from native blossums. Most of the time these birds 
come into care with bad vitamin deficiencies and feather damage this is from eating seed. If you want to feed 
Rainbow Lorikeets purchase a nectar powder from your local produce and pet shops. The best way to encourage 
native animals and bird to your yard is plant native shrubs. We all love to watch birds and possums, if we can 
keep it that way by not feeding them, they will be healthier and live longer in there natural habitat. 
 
         Marian 
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10% DISCOUNT TO ALL MEMBERS  
ON PRODUCTS FOR  

FAUNA RESCUE ANIMALS 
 

CENTRO SHOPPING CENTRE 
NEXT TO MITRE 10 
Phone 4948 3949 

 
NEW PRODUCT 

 
Save birdlife now! 

Liberator 
The cat collar that saves bird’s lives.  

Fully elasticated cat safety collar 
Leap activated audio & visual alarm 

Lightweight 
Durable 

 
Fauna Rescue of Qld  

is supported by: 
 

Blackies Produce 
7 Waite Street Proserpine. 

49452729 
 

Island Gateway Holiday Park 
Shute Harbour Road 

Jubillee Pocket 
07 4946 6228 

 
Whitsunday Gardens Holiday Park 

Shute Harbour Road 
Airlie Beach 

07 4946 6483 
 
 
 

 
ANIMAL SUPPLIES 

 
We have Wombaroo milk and feeding supple-
ments, bottles & teats, heat pads and second-
hand small bird cages available to  
members.  
To place an order please phone: 
 

 Linden on 4946 1198 
 

We are now also allocating some free milk to 
wallaby and possum carers.  
Ask Linden about this when placing your order. 

 
WILDLIFE BOOKS 

 
Caring for Australian Wildlife,  

A practical guide to the management of sick, in-
jured and orphaned native animals  

by Sharon White, published by  
Australian Geographic Pty Ltd. 

 
This is an excellent must have book for carers 
which gives carers a basic guide to first aid, 
housing and diet of native rescued animals. 

Cost $7.00 + postage 
 

POSSUM BOOKS  
By Sonya Stanvic 

 
Comprehensive guide to care and rearing of  

possums 
Cost $12.00 + postage 

 
Contact Jacqui 4947 3308 or 0427 176 966 

WALLABAROO 
 

WILDLIFE & EUTHERIAN FOODS 
 

Wombaroo wildlife and eutherian food 
 products are available at competitive prices.  

 
“Don’t Step Backwards” by Lynda Staker 
A comprehensive manual on Marsupial Care 

Recently updated  
 

For a complete products list, please contact  
Dawn & Ian Miller 

Sarina 
 

07 4959 7000 
 

07 4959 7000 
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Guest speaker PETER SYKES, QPWS 

 
SPECIAL MEETING 

FOLLOWED BY A SOCIAL GET TOGETHER WITH 

SNAGS ON THE BBQ 
Saturday 

24th February 2007 
11.00AM 

 
AT THE QLD PARKS & WILDLIFE CENTRE JUBILEE POCKET 

 

BBQ lunch & drinks provided 
 

RSVP. SANDY on 49473324 or email:sandyc18@bordernet.com.au 
 

AGENDA 
Peter Sykes Guest Speaker 

People present to sign attendance book 
Apologies. 

President—What’s happening now 
Treasurer—Brief talk on our accounts. 

General Business- Questions & Answers on any topic 
T/shirts embroidered & printed - the how to order 

Alterations to Constitution—brief talk on why 
Name Change - so people recognise us a local group for local people 

from Fauna Rescue of Queensland Association Inc. 
to Fauna Rescue Whitsundays Association Inc. 

Membership Fees— slight changes to keep up with the times 
BBQ GET TOGETHER 

11 


